Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee 

Minutes 
Meeting held in Bardsey Village Hall (Committee Room) on Wednesday May 8th 2013 
Present , Lyndsay Burns,(LB),  Ian Frankland (IF), June Gallant (JG), Chris Sidle(CS), Ed Stentiford (ES), and Lance Tattersall (LT) and approximately 12 residents, in addition to the 3 invited guests – Mr Lane Fox, Mr Patrick James and Mr Duncan Hartley. 
N.B. CS left the meeting for a short period in order to address 50 members of the WI holding a meeting in the same building. He spoke of the importance of the HNS and the NP and  reported a very favourable reception. 

 Apologies.-Jane Ambrose, (JA), Mike Bosomworth (MB),Stephen Bucknell (SB), Jack Cairns (JC),Jane Ingham (JI)
 Visit from Mr Lane Fox,(NLF), accompanied by Patrick James of the Landscape Agency, (PJ) and Duncan Hartley(DH) of Rural Solutions , the Estate’s Planning Consultant , to outline his proposals for development of Site 1106. Three glossy brochures displaying future plans for the Bramham Estate and a draft plan for Site 1106 had been delivered to all members of the SC in advance of the meeting and were made available for inspection to residents present. 
NLF introduced his colleagues and began by explaining his objectives – to increase revenue for his estate and to establish a development for which the village could be proud. PJ explained that he has worked for the Princes Foundation and has studied the development of Poundbury in Dorset. DH explained about the LCC site allocations and the probable timetable. SHLAA sites are to be agreed by the Executive Board on May 9th and then to go out for consultation, with final agreement likely to be sometime in 2014. He is to meet with Planners to discuss plans for 1106 (presented to LCC after their draft proposals for site allocations). NLF said he wished the village to report back on what they would like to see on the site and mentioned the possibility of a new Scout Hut there, green space around the beck and a connecting corridor to the main area of the village. He would like it to have the appearance of a typical Yorkshire village, with a total mix of housing types. At a rough estimate the site would accommodate about 100 houses. 
Questions were raised by residents. One issue was how the Green Belt and “Outside the Settlement Hierarchy” labels were to be overcome. DH replied that the Green Belt policy of LCC was under review and was unlikely to be retained in its entirety. 
Possible access to the site was discussed. PJ said that an access from the A58 would be the most desirable, if permitted. There may also be access from The Drive, as shown on the draft plan. 
Likely objections from tenant farmers were also discussed. NLF said that there were only 2 tenants and he would hope to compensate them with land elsewhere. 

The problem of flooding was also mentioned. 

If successful, the development of site 1106 would take place over a period of time, but the master plan would have to be agreed at the outset with the developer, and all conditions set out in the consent from LCC. 
ES thanked NLF and his colleagues for coming to the meeting and it was agreed to keep in touch. 

 Declarations of any Pecuniary and Other Interests. None. 
 Minutes of Meeting held on April 17th These were approved. 
 Matters arising
· Housing Survey. LT reported that the final version had been sent off and Freepost information sent out to Royal Mail for approval. The HNS should go out during the last 2 weeks in May, with a 3 week deadline for replies. RK had suggested the lines of a suitable Press Release, but it was agreed that the SC could prepare its own, shorter version. It should be sent in the name of the Chairman, ES. 
· Village Champions . CS said that it would not be sensible to seek a comprehensive list of champions, but he has noted offers from a few volunteers. He intends to write to the leaders of all village organisations about the importance of the HNS and NP.   

· Needs of Small Businesses. LB reported that he had spoken to several owners of small businesses but most had expressed little interest in obtaining further office premises in the village. There was, however, interest in obtaining improved Broadband reception. IF suggested that the needs of the farming community should also be considered in the NP. LB offered to draft a letter to the Business community and CS would include a paragraph in the Newsletter asking any other business owners who wished to be identified to come forward. 
. Reports by working groups:- 

· Planning – Release of  SHLAA Allocations proposed by LCC  A comprehensive  list of the draft proposals of LCC had been supplied by Cllr John  Proctor. The only site in Bardsey in the “green category” is that of the Catholic Church on Keswick Lane. The Executive Committee will consider the proposals on May 9th.
CS reported that he had attended a CPRE and WARD meeting on New National and Local Planning on 27th April. He had learnt that Leeds housing targets are way out of line with those of neighbouring authorities, especially Kirklees and Bradford. These had reduced their overall allocation targets in response to the 2011 census results. LCC had chosen to ignore the changing outlook, resulting in allocating twice as many as Bradford and 3 times as many as Kirklees, in spite of predictions that the population increase will be of the same amount. The local MP present had said, however, that the Leeds numbers are not set in stone and a meeting has been set up with Nick Boles in London to discuss them. A huge number of planning applications across Leeds have already received planning permission.
· Education - There is nothing to report. 
· Health. – Nothing to report 
· Infrastructure. – Nothing to report.
· Communications – It was agreed to write to all the SHLAA owners inviting them to discuss their proposals with the SC. LB to supply addresses. 
· Transport. – IF agreed to approach neighbouring PCs again in an attempt to get this off the ground.  
 Any other business.
Geoffrey Tatman, present throughout the meeting, asked how LCC could select one site in preference to another with exactly the same potential. He referred to his own site on Mill Lane and that of the Catholic Church. The SC thought the reason reflected the preference of the Ward Cllrs.                                                                                                                                   He then asked whether the SC would actively promote those sites (including his) which they had listed in the “green category”. The Chairman replied that the SC would wait until the results of the HNS are made known. LB reminded the SC that the HNS would cover only 5 years, whereas the NP would be for 15-20 years.  LT suggested that the SC’s   preliminary traffic light responses might be modified in the light of the HNS. In addition, if the housing numbers required by LCC for Bardsey prove wildly different from those originally envisaged, different criteria could apply to the site selection by the SC.  IF pointed out that the SC could even choose to promote none SHLAA sites for development . 
 Date of next two meetings.:-

Wednesday May 29 

Wednesday June 26  

.
BPC St. Co. May 13 Mins. 
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